
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

January 7, 2021 

 

Dear Lions Gate Community Members, 

 Please see below updated COVID statistics from October 1st through today: 
  

• Current # COVID positive on the cohort unit today   9 
o Residents from Independent Living    1 
o Residents from Assisted Living    0 
o Residents from Skilled Nursing    0 
o Residents from outside Lions Gate    8 

 
• Cumulative Total # COVID positive Lions Gate residents 5                
• Cumulative Total # COVID positive residents  

before admission                20 
 

• Current # COVID positive employees    2 
• Cumulative total COVID positive employees           20 

 
• Cumulative total # of residents who passed away  0 
• Cumulative total # of employees who passed away  0 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 



  

 
IMPORTANT VACCINE INFORMATION: 
  
We are prepared for our first scheduled COVID vaccination clinic this coming Sunday, 
January 10!  CVS will be sending 10 vaccinators to visit us from 11am to 5pm, during 
which time our Skilled Nursing residents, Assisted Living residents and staff members will 
be vaccinated with the first dose of the two-dose vaccine.  CVS will be returning on 
January 31 to complete the series for those who had the first dose, and to administer the 
first dose to anyone who missed it on the first visit.  We will have one more visit on 
February 21 to complete the vaccines.  

VISITATION INFORMATION 

We had received some questions about whether vaccination would allow more liberal 
visitation rules, but unfortunately, this is not the case at this time.  As of today, we have 
not had any facility-onset cases in 14 days, which would allow us to open to indoor 
visitation, however, we are prevented from doing so because of the State of NJ being 
classified as “HIGH” COVID Activity Level.  Once this level drops to “MODERATE” OR 
“LOW”, and we have 14 days with no new onset cases, we will be able to open up to indoor 
visitation.  The way to schedule visits remains the same – go to the Lions Gate website at 
lionsgateccrc.org, click on the red bar “FOR CORONAVIRUS UPDATES”, and then click on 
one of the “Scheduler” buttons to request your visit.  Your request is not confirmed until 
you receive confirmation from our Scheduling Coordinator, Gina Wheeler via email or 
phone call.  Hopefully, this will be able to begin soon.  In the meantime, please continue to 
call our Activity department to schedule your Facetime visits with your loved ones 856-
679-2393. 
 
We will continue to provide you with updates as they become available.  Please know that 
we are strictly adhering to and following all infection control protocols and guidance from 
the CMS, CDC and the NJ Department of Health.    
 
We thank you for your continued cooperation and support and appreciate your 
partnership during these challenging times. 
 
If you have any questions, please call the COVID Hotline at 856-679-4679 or email at 
lgadministrator@lionsgateccrc.org 
 
Be Well and Be Safe! 
 
Respectfully, 
 
David Thompson 
COO/CFO 


